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Chairman’s Message 
…… Tom James 

November has arrived with the holidays right 
around the corner.  Our club events have been well 
attended through the year with COVID-19 now 
firmly in the rearview mirror.   
 
Last month’s meeting at Lecia Calvert’s, Tomcat 
Classics and Street Rods, was a great cruise-in 
night.  We had about a dozen members drive their 
cars to fill up the parking lot in front of the beautiful 
showroom full of tee-shirts and memorabilia as well 
as some great cars for sale.  Thanks again to Lecia 
for having our club invade her space and making 
everyone feel right at home.   
 
Next month is our Christmas Party at Aston Oaks 
Country Club.  It will be held on Sunday, 
December 5th from 5:00 PM until 9:00 PM.  As 
before, the cost to attend is $50.00 per member 
and their spouse or guest which includes the cost 
of the event as well as your 2022 Queen City NCRS 
Chapter membership Dues.   If you would like to 
attend, please make your reservations now as we 
need to get a head count for the restaurant.  Please 
mail a check made payable to QCNCRS and send 
to Barb Hilbert at 3663 Layhigh Road, Hamilton, 
Ohio 45013.  If you have any questions, please 

November Meeting Information 
Date:   Tuesday, November 16, 2021 

Time:   6:30 PM 

Location:  Antique Auto 
2961 Ariens Drive 
Hebron, Kentucky 40148 

 
Phone:  859-689-9900 
 
Website:       theantiqueautoshop.com 
 
Please Bring Your Own Chair 
 

Continued on Page 2 QCNCRS Website Information 
 https://www.qc.ncrs.org/ 

Webmaster:   Dale Maris   qc@ncrs.org 

NOTICE! 
Newsletter Deadlines 
The deadline for getting 

information, into the newsletter 
is the 6th of each month. 

If it isn’t here, we will publish 
without you. 
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contact Barb at 513-738-1493 or Terrie James at 
513-941-6909.  Let’s make this year a great party 
again.   
 
We would like to welcome our newest member this 
month Roger Kendall.  Roger has joined our ranks 
and we welcome him.  He is currently working on 
a 1968 Corvette he recently purchased and is 
doing some upgrading and repairs.  Roger also has 
a 2021 that he drove to the meeting last month.  It 
is a red car with the body accents done in red to 
match with a beautiful set of chrome wheels.  Nice 
car Roger!  
 
The fliers for the swap meet have been printed and 
are ready to be passed out.  We will have these 
available at the November meeting which will be 
held at Dan Bosch’s Antique Auto.  Dan and 
Denise have agreed to have our monthly meeting 
at their restoration shop on Tuesday, 
November 16th, 2961 Ariens Drive, Hebron, 
Kentucky 41048.  Be sure to mark this on your 
calendar for an exciting evening to see the inner 
workings of a large restoration shop with multiple 
restorations going on at the same time.   
 
Also with the swap meet fliers ready to go are the 
raffle tickets.  We need to get these out to the 
membership so we can get a jump on this year as 
it has been two (2) years since we have had a 
swap meet to generate any income for the club.  
Once again, I hope this year’s event will allow us 
to donate a portion to our chosen charity, Shriners 
Children’s Ohio Hospital.  In past years we have 
been at the top of the NCRS largest donation 
chapter, and I hope this year is no different.  I hope 
we can once again make a great donation to the 
Shriners for the great work that they do.   
 
Hope to see everyone at Antique Auto on 
November 16th. 
 
Save the Wave. 
 
Tom 
 

 

 

2021 QCNCRS  OFFICERS 
 
Chairman: Tom James (513) 941-6909 
  7329 Southpointe Drive 
  Cincinnati, OH 45233 
  toyvett1@fuse.net 
 
V. Chairman:     Chris Rockenfield (513) 602-8819 
  4344 Orchard Lane 
  Cincinnati, OH 45236 
   vettechris1971@gmail.com 
 
Judging: John Ballard (502) 426-2184 
  10102 Kimblewick Drive 
   Louisville, KY 40223-2184 

                      john.ballard@burgesspigment.com 
 
Secretary: Tom Smith (513) 583-5034 
  7335 Haverhill Lane 
  Maineville, OH 45039 
  tmsinfinity@yahoo.com 
 
Treasurer: Barb Hilbert (513) 738-1493 
  3663 Layhigh Road 
  Hamilton, OH 45013-9509 
  g.hilbert@zoomtown.com 
 
Membership: Terrie James (513) 941-6909 
  7329 Southpointe Drive 
  Cincinnati, OH 45233  
  tmjames7329@gmail.com 
 
Historian: Joe Eyl (513) 896-9563 
  5851 Allison Avenue 
  Fairfield Township, OH 45011 
  joeeyl@aol.com 
 
 Editor:  Bill Hetzer (512) 563-0984 
  PO Box 359 
  Bertram, TX 78605 
  hetzer@wireborne.com 
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Fun Facts …… Tom James 
 
One glance at the 1954 Mercedes-Benz 300SL 
revealed its heavy influence on Corvette 
designers.  In particular, the GM stylist in charge of 
the Corvette’s body redesign, Bob Cadaret 
(supervised by Bill Mitchell), clearly mimicked the 
German supercar’s ovoid grille opening, arched 
front bumper ends, and high-set headlamps, not to 
mention the blatantly copied twin hood blisters.  It 
is not known how the 300SL’s designer, Paul 
Braiq, felt about the U.S. automotive giant pilfering 
his design. 
 
At the rear of the body, Cadaret and his team took 
more cues from the 300SL. Although not as 
obvious, the rounded, hump-like mound created by 
the deck lid positioned between the fender peaks 
was adapted from the Mercedes-Benz design.  
The major difference between the two was 
Corvette’s glass-fiber construction versus the 
Mercedes-Benz’s steel shell (with aluminum doors, 
deck lid, hood, and rocker panels).  Photos exist of 
the Oldsmobile Golden Rocket Motorama dream 
car posed next to a Mercedes-Benz 300SL 
gullwing coupe within the GM styling center.  A little 
benchmarking clearly went a long way. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Newsletter Advertising Rates  
 
Business Card – 2x3.5  
$25.00 / month or $275.00 / year 
 
Quarter Page  
$40.00 / month or $350.00 / year 
 
Half Page 
$75.00 / month or $600.00 / year 
 
Full Page 
$150.00 / month or $1,200.00 / year 
 
Sponsor 
$500.00 / year with direct website link 
 
QCNCRS Corvette related classified “wanted 
and parts for sale” are free; however, they 
cannot be carried over to the next issue unless 
requested before the issue deadline. 
 

TERRIE’S CORVETTE TRIVIA Ans. on Last 
Page 
 
1. What was the first year to have a yellow interior?  

1955, 1964 or 1976. 
 
2. What was the first year for optional wide wheels 

and tires?  1957, 1960 or 1963. 
 
3. What was the first year for the 36-gallon fuel 

tank?  1963, 1973 or 1983. 
 
4. What year did Argent wheels first appear?  1981, 

1984 or 1986. 
 
5. Optional glass roof panels were available in 

1977.  True or False. 
 
6. The CD player first became available with the 

1990 model.  True or False. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
, and they were passed. 
Terri James membership chair reminded us to 
sign up for the items left over from the silent 
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October QCNCRS Meeting 
Minutes …… 
 
Tom Smith 
 
Tom James, Chairman, welcomed everyone 
to Tomcat Classics and Street Rods in 
Lebanon. Tom thanked Lecia Calvert for 
having us in this beautiful new place. Tom 
stated we have a few things to go over 
tonight and then Lecia will give us a tour.  
 
We had 4 cars that were outstanding at the 
Chapter Meet held at Columbia Chevrolet. 
We had a 62 fuel injected car; George 
Denman brought his 2001, and that car 
received a top flight award. The red and 
silver 62 car looked new, like it just came off 
the showroom floor. Bought from the 
original owner, and everything but the 
battery and tires was original. The Club 
appreciates everyone who came over and 
judged, we learned a lot and had a good 
time. The pizza was good too.  
 
We have the raffle tickets printed and flyers 
so we can start handing them out and 
selling tickets. Let’s try to beat Gary Griever 
in sales for the raffle tickets. Let’s put a 
team together and maybe we can beat 
Gary. Take a small handful and sell them.  
The swap meet will be held on March 20, 
2022, at Columbia Chevrolet.  Speaking of 
Chevrolet, we left the remainder of the pizza 
from the Chapter Meet for the dealership 
personnel. Columbia had 40 used cars and 
1 new car on the entire lot the day of the 
meet. 
 
Christmas dinner will be December 5, 2021, 
at Aston Oaks Country Club. No mask 
mandate is in place as of now.  The room 
holds around 100 people so there is plenty 
of room to socially distance. Your dues will 
be paid for next year if you attend. The 
event is from 5PM to 9PM with a cash bar. 
 
 

October QCNCRS Meeting Minutes  
…… continued 
 
The cost is $50 per member and their spouse 
or guest which includes your 2022 Queen City 
NCRS membership dues and the cost of your 
dinner.  
 
Roger Kendall was welcomed as a new 
member and asked to talk about himself. He 
has a 2001, and a 1968 that he is playing with 
at home.  He drove his 2021 which he 
purchased a few months ago.  
 
Tom added that we received our Top Flight Club 
award from the National.  We have been a Top 
Flight Chapter since they started the program. 
We also received a Certificate of Appreciation for 
our donation to the scholarship fund.  The picnic 
for 2022 will be at Horse Power Farm next year 
on September 18th. Mark your calendars.  Dale 
Maris, Web Site Master, said we are up to 300 
hits per week. Tom James added that you can 
now get your name on a NASCAR race car by 
making a donation to cancer awareness fund. 
Tom Keen will hopefully be attending our next 
meeting or Christmas dinner with more details. 
Barb Hilbert, Treasurer, went over the financials 
and they were passed.  Tom James asked the 
group if they could think of any activity we could 
do. If you come up with an idea please bring it 
up for discussion. Michigan will not open any 
time soon.  Tom Smith, Secretary, asked if 
anyone would help block sand a 1963 K15, but 
there was no interest.  Chris Rockenfield, Co-
Chairman, thanked Lecia again for having us in 
her new facility. Split the pot was drawn and 
Terrie James won.  We then got a tour of the 
facility from Lecia and the meeting was 
adjourned. 
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October QCNCRS Meeting Photos 

 

 

 

 

 

October QCNCRS Meeting Photos 
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September QCNCRS Meeting 
Photos 

 

 

 

 
 

 

September QCNCRS Meeting 
Photos 
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September QCNCRS Meeting 
Photos 
 

 

 

 

 

 

September Judging Event 
Photos 
 

 

 
 
Shannon Urton and John Ballard traveled to 
Texas to judge in the Texas Chapter Regional 
Meet in Frisco, TX. 
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CLUB SHIRT 
SIZING AND PRICING 

 
 
         
       COLOR       SIZE     COST 
Sport-Tek Posi Charge Textured Polo  Navy  S-XL      $30.00 
Sport-Tek Posi Charge Textured Polo  Black  S-XL      $30.00 
Sport-Tek Posi Charge Textured Polo  Red  S-XL      $30.00 
Sport-Tek Posi Charge Textured Polo  White  S-XL      $30.00 
 
Sport-Tek Dri-Mesh Polo    Navy          S-XL      $35.00 
Sport-Tek Dri-Mesh Polo    Black         S-XL      $35.00 
Sport-Tek Dri-Mesh Polo    Red        S-XL      $35.00 
Sport-Tek Dri-Mesh Polo    White        S-XL       $35.00 
 
Jerzees Dri Power 50/50 T-Shirt   Navy     S-XL      $15.00 
Jerzees Dri Power 50/50 T-Shirt   Black     S-XL      $15.00 
Jerzees Dri Power 50/50 T-Shirt   Red  S-XL      $15.00 
Jerzees Dri Power 50/50 T-Shirt   White    S-XL      $15.00 
 
Pricing for oversize shirts:          
          2XL       +$  2.00  

3XL +$  3.00 
          4XL    +$  4.00 
 
Embroidered Name         +$10.00 
 
SHIPPING COSTS: 
Pick up at monthly meeting:      free 
Send via US Postal Service:      $8.00/shirt  
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CLUB SHIRT ORDER SHEET 

 
NAME:  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 
ADDRESS: _______________________________________________________________________________________ 
CITY:  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 
STATE:  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 
PHONE:  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
***CIRCLE COLOR*** 

 
              Description                    Color            Size             Quantity            Cost                 Total 

Sport-Tek Posi-Charge Active Textured Polo 
Mens 

Navy 
Black 
Red  
White 

   
$30.00 

 

Sport-Tek Posi-Charge Active Textured Polo 
Ladies 

Navy 
Black 
Red 
White 

   
$30.00 

 

Sport Tek Dri-Mesh Polo -  
Mens 

Navy 
Black 
Red 
White 

   
$35.00 

 

Sport Tek Dri-Mesh Polo -  
Ladies 

Navy 
Black 
Red 
White 

   
$35.00 

 

Jerzees Dri Power 50/50 T-Shirt 
Mens 

Navy 
Black 
Red 
White 

   
$15.00 

 

Jerzees Dri Power 50/50 T-Shirt 
Ladies 

Navy 
Black 
Red 
White              

   
$15.00 

 

 
 
***when ordering oversize shirts please note the additional charges 

- 2XL   +$ 2.00 
- 3XL    +$ 3.00 
- 4XL   +$ 4.00 
- Embroidered Name +$10.00/shirt 

 
______ pick up at monthly meeting.  No postage/handling fee. 
______ send via US Postal Service.  Additional charge $8.00 per shirt postage/handling.   
 
Total Cost Of Order:   $_______________________ 
 
Remit check made payable to:     Queen City NCRS 

c/o Terrie James 
       7329 Southpointe Drive 
       Cincinnati, Ohio  45233 
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QUEEN CITY CHAPTER 
2021 CHAPTER REGISTRATION FORM 

 

Annual Chapter Dues $20.00 
 

First Name:             
 
Last Name:             
 
Spouse’s Name:            
 
Street Address:            
 
City, State, Zip:            
 
Home Phone:            
 
Cell Phone:             
 
Email Address:            
 
You must be an active member of NCRS to join a chapter. 
 
National NCRS Number:      
 
Options for membership renewal: 
 

1. Renew Queen City Chapter Membership online at: 
https://www.ncrs.org/forums/register/chapter-membership.php 

 
2. Complete the above form and send payment of $20.00 (payable to QCNCRS) 

to:  Terrie James, 7329 Southpointe Drive, Cincinnati, Ohio 45233. 
 

Questions, please call Terrie James at 513-941-6909 or email at 
tmjames7329@gmail.com. 
 

Trivia Answers: 1. 1955. 2. 1957. 3. 1963. 4. 1986. 5. False. 6. True. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 


